5. REVIEW OF DELEGATIONS TO THE DISTRICT PLAN APPEALS SUBCOMMITTEE AND THE RESOURCE MANAGEMENT OFFICERS' SUBCOMMITTEE

The Committee received a report from the Acting Resource Management Manager and the Council's Solicitor in response to a resolution of Council of 7 November 2007 which stated:

"That the Regulatory and Planning Committee be requested to review at its first meeting the delegations granted to the District Plan Appeals Subcommittee and the Resource Management Officer Subcommittee, particularly the delegation enabling the Officers Subcommittee to consider and make decisions on any resource consent which is not duly notified as this does not require a hearing, under the Resource Management Act 1991. A report initiating this review will be placed before the first meeting of the Regulatory and Planning Committee in 2008."

The report provided a background on the present level of delegation to the Resource Management Officer Subcommittee and the District Plan Appeals Subcommittee.

The Committee resolved to:

- (a) Receive the report.
- (b) Request a further officer's report addressing the delegations to the Resource Management Officer Subcommittee and the District Plan Appeals Subcommittee on matters identified by the Committee.



